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Winter Book Retreat

Ten Evenings With God, by Ilia Delio

“…the source of our happiness and freedom lies in God when we come to know 

ourselves in God. To discover our identity is to find God, and to find God is to 
discover happiness in which lies our freedom.”

With these words from the Introduction, author and theologian Ilia Delio invites 
readers to walk with her through ten short reflections on discernment as framed 
by fundamentals of the Christian life.

Wondering about where you are at in life? Or where you are headed? Join in this 
Winter book retreat to share questions, thoughts, and ideas! The group will 
meet January – March 2023 by ZOOM on Sunday evenings. Come for one or two 
meetings, or all ten. All are welcome.

FMI contact Tom Kircher at tomkircher999@gmail.com

First Parish Book Club
Meet in the Church Parlor

February 1, 2023   6:30 pm

Jess Lourey’s 
“The Quarry Girls:  A Thriller”

March 1, 2023     6:30 pm
Octavia Spencer’s 

“Parable of the Sower”

April 5, 2023     6:30 pm
Jane Healey’s 

“The Beantown Girls”

May 3, 2023     6:30 pm

Matt Haig’s 
“The Humans:  A Novel”

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

New Member Information Classes
We will be offering two sessions of our New Member 
Information Classes for anyone that is interested in 
joining our church family, as well as those who would like 
to learn more about the church and its ministries. The 
two sessions will be held on Sunday, February 19, and 
the following Sunday, February 26, following the 10:00 
AM worship service. Interested individuals are invited to 
attend either session. For more information, or if you are 
interested in joining the church but those dates do not 
work for you, please contact Pastor Scott at
scott.cousineau@firstparishsaco.org.



Pastor Scott’s Message…

The Pastor’s Perspective … 

I would like to begin this month by offering my sincere gratitude to Dale Siulinski for his service 
as our Moderator for the last two years.  The global pandemic and the associated challenges 
have not been easy to navigate, but Dale did a wonderful job of guiding us through.  I wish 
Dale and Lynne well as they enjoy some much-deserved time in the warmth and sunshine of 
Florida.

Speaking of Dale … at our last Church Council meeting, he included an item on the agenda that 
read:  “Consider what is important to Scott.  What are you dreaming about?”  At the Annual 

Affirmation Meeting on Sunday, I told you that I have a list of things that I would like to focus 
upon in the coming year.  Let me share a couple of those items with you.

Worship: In the area of our worship services I would like to encourage increased participation 

from the members of our church family.  I would love to have more people … young and older … 
serve as liturgists and readers.  I would love to include people in skits or drama that will help to 
open up the scripture readings or illumine the morning message.  (I should not be the only one 
that gets to wear costumes.)  I would love to have people make loaves of bread for communion 
Sundays.  In addition, I am exploring the possibility of offering “quiet” worship services for 
veterans and others that suffer with PTSD.  For those with PTSD, or other anxiety disorders, the 
crowds and the volume of a traditional worship service can be overwhelming.  As I have done 
some initial investigation, I have not seen any churches in the area that offer quiet worship 
services.

Invitation: Some people struggle with the word “evangelism,” so let us use a different word ...
invitation.  Let us focus upon getting the word out and sharing what is happening here at First 
Parish Church.  We live in one of the most unchurched regions of the country.  How do we invite 
people to come and experience all of our wonderful ministries?  How do we engage with the 
wider community?  How do we become a gathering place for our neighbors?  
Every Sunday is “invite a friend” Sunday, but perhaps we can seek ways to be more intentional 
about that.  Perhaps we could encourage “Social Media Sundays” when those who are active on 
various platforms share what is happening here at the church.  Perhaps we could encourage 
greater involvement and participation with Saco Main Street and The Heart of Biddeford.

Engagement and Integration: How do we get to know one another better?  How do we get to 
know the new members and how do they get to know those who have been here for a while? 
Attending worship is an important part of life in our church family, but how can we feel like we 

are “family” if we do not know one another?  We are going to continue with our Common Table 
gatherings that we began last year. In addition, we will offer new member gatherings both here 
at the church and at people’s homes.  And in addition to that, we will be planning monthly 
“Lunch with Pastor” and “Dinner with Pastor” events that will better enable me to hear and 

learn your stories.  In fact, we put the first one on the church calendar.  Please join me for 
lunch here at the church on Sunday, March 19. There will be a sign-up sheet in the office 
so that I will know how many we will be serving.

That is just one page from my List of Dreams.  Do any of them speak to you?  Do any of them 
pique your interest?  Do you have any ideas of your own? Let me know.  This is a community 
project.  I would like to get you all involved.

Pastor Scott



Moderator Update

From the 

Moderator… 

Another Annual Affirmation Meeting is in the books where we as a church body review and affirm 
everything we accomplished in the previous year, approve the Mission Plan and look to the coming 
year.  We limited the meeting to in-person attendance this year.  A personal touch is always 
preferred where you get to experience human emotion regarding the challenges we face and see 
where people’s hearts truly dwell.  The attendance was excellent and we attained a quorum easily. 
Thanks to all who participated.

One of the key outcomes from the meeting was to affirm the need for improved cohesion.  You 
may recall that in previous years the Church Council embarked on performing an assessment to 
ensure that our organization and processes are optimized in order to capitalize on the great work 
of the church, ensuring that we are all working towards a common goal.  While the work 

performed by each of the teams is impressive, their work is often siloed, where a joint effort may 
yield improved results.  You have heard me speak of an Ad Hoc team known as the Organizational 
Governance Structure Team.  This team met and reviewed the current governance structure which 
was put in place ten years ago.  That structure designates sub-groups or ministries of the Church

Council: Worship Ministry, Discipleship/Fellowship Ministry, and the Asset Ministry, with each of 
the 18 teams falling under one of those three ministries.  A liaison from the Church Council is 
designated to work with each of those ministries to promote communication.  However, it was 
recognized that over the years, this structure has not worked well and the team felt that 
reenergizing those ministries is not exciting.  The Organizational Structure Team recognized that 
the Ministry structure should be replaced with another system.  Therefore, the team 
recommended a new process where all team chairpersons attend the Church Council meeting 
quarterly to foster bidirectional communication.  Teams could learn what’s going on at the Council 
level, and the Council could receive their requests for any assistance.  This would replace the 
Council liaison position that’s part of the current ministry governance structure.  Additionally, the
Organizational Structure Team recommended that each team should issue three bullets to foster 
communication, including but not limited to: What is your team doing?  What is your team most 
proud of?  What does your team need help with?  This process does not involve a change to the 
bylaws therefore it has already started. Marianne Cook, Church Clerk, will issue a reminder to 
team chairpersons each month in 2023 to offer their three bullets of information for distribution to 
all team chairpersons.  Another recommendation that came out of the team meetings was to do 
something called a “wall of ideas” at some point in 2023 where people would record concerns or 
initiatives they are considering on a post-it note and place it on a wall, for review and discussion 
by all.  You voted to affirm the Organizational team’s recommendations.  This will promote our
true objective which is to covenant with one another and our community.

As I indicated previously, I am stepping down as your Moderator. I can’t thank you enough for 
your engagement and support over the last couple of years.  Your energy clearly demonstrates 

that you care deeply.  First Parish is truly a church with love and hope to share.

Blessings and peace, Dale Siulinski



Dear Friends,
We hope you are staying well during these winter months, and that you’ve been able to enjoy
the beauty of the snow that now blankets our communities!

Today, we’d like to start by recognizing another of our 
dedicated Deacons!  Nadine Russell joined First Parish 
Congregational Church in 2009 with her husband, Pete.  
In 2015, when Nadine was invited to join the Diaconate, 
she was extremely touched, as she viewed being a Deacon 
as a real commitment of faith.  Nadine became a co-chair 
of the Diaconate 6 years ago.  Nadine’s favorite part of 
being a Deacon has been getting to know people in 
the congregation, aiming for conveying an “Extravagant 
Welcome” (an example that has been set by fellow 
Deacon Pam Mohlin).  In addition, Nadine has enjoyed

getting to know the other Deacons, and growing in her
own faith journey.

Although Nadine has stepped down from being a co-chair 
last summer, she remains an active member of the 
Diaconate, supporting church services and mentoring 
new Deacons, in addition to being the active treasurer, 
and in charge of inventory and ordering.  Nadine also keeps 
Active at church by being a counter, and one of the central 
volunteers at the Diaper Bank!

On another note, Pam Mohlin, will be stepping down as a Deacon, while continuing to lead the
ever-increasing Diaper Bank mission.  We thank Pam profusely for her dedication and leadership 
within the Diaconate, and will miss her deeply.  We wish her well as she looks to the future.

As we look to February, we are looking forward to welcoming three new Deacons to the
Diaconate: Linda Carroll, Susan Loker-Schneider and Jen Erickson!  If you would like to consider 
joining with them, please see one of the Deacons or Pastor Scott for more information.

Blessings to you,

Margery Condon and Dan Carter
Diaconate Co-Chairpersons



                                                                                                                                                                                              
                                                                                                                          

February is a month of Valentine’s, Souper 

Bowl and Black History.  It is the month that 

we look in anticipation to the Pilgrim Lodge 

schedule being announced.  Here is what’s 

happening for the month of February at First 

Parish.  

This month our Church 

school will focus on Jesus’ 

Parables.  Our stories are: Jesus and the 

Children, The Lost Sheep and the Lost Coin, 

The Forgiving Father and the Widow’s 

Coins.  Our Wonder Word for the month is 

Kingdom.     February is the last month in 

our Winter quarter. 

Stay safe and stay well 

See you at Church. 

Kris 

 

 The Pilgrim Lodge 

schedule is out and looking 

awesome.  So many cool 

camps, for the week, 

weekend, and half week 

adventures.  For more information go 

twww.pilgrimlodge.org.  Pilgrim Lodge 

camperships will be available in the spring.  .  

We have many PL alumni in our church 

family so if you have any questions, please 

ask.  There are camping opportunities for 

ALL ages. 

 

 

 

Jesus says:   

“Let the little  

Children come 

to me”  - Matthew 19:14                                
Helping Lisa and Mary C. in the Nursery 

for the month of January was:    

1st Jon Edstrom 

8th Lindsey Martel 

15th       Glenys Salas  

22rd Lindsey Martel 

29th Glenys Salas 

 

      “Its Only One Sunday   First 

Parish Christian Education Team              
     appreciates your time.  Thank you 

          

January 

 

 

January 1    Connor Remillard 

January 8    Jo Fitzgerald 

January 15   Cameron Wiggins-Mehlman 

January 22   Cassie Remillard 

January 29   Chloe Remillard 

 

Vacation Bible School 2023 

                       Coming this summer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Watch for your Superbowl Subs order form 

in our bulletins and also on 

the web site.  Subs will be 

available after services on  

Sunday, February 12, 2023.  

Also on that Sunday we will take a Souper 

Bowl offering.  This offering will go to the 

Saco Food Pantry.   

 “I was hungry and you 

fed me.”---Matthew 

25:35,      The Message by Eugene Peters 

     

 

 

Martin Luther King 

        Day of Service 

      January 16, 2023 

Not A Day Off, But A 

Day On 

    Life’s most urgent question is? 

   “What are you doing for others?” 

                         -Martin Luther King 

The weather outside was frightful but the  

time inside delightful….  Yes, once again, 

we had a snowy, sleety day for our 15th 

annual MLK Day of Service.  With the help 

of over 40 volunteers we served 102 people,  

including 10 families.   Our clients came 

from our tri city area of Saco, Biddeford and 

OOB but also from as far north as Portland, 

west as Alfred and south as Kennebunk.  

Our shoe ministry gave away over 125 pairs 

of shoes/boots.  Our three hairdressers did 

24 haircuts, with 24 head checks, and our 

medical students took 10 blood pressures. 

We helped 3 families with laundry and 

provided a hot breakfast, of eggs, fruit and 

muffins and a hot lunch, of chop suey, 

veggie and white bean chili or vegetable 

soup.  We gave away a tremendous amount 

of warm clothing, new underwear, bras and 

socks.  There were bins full of toiletries, 

shampoo, soap, toothpaste and toothbrushes 

and much more. We gave away free books 

for children and adults and a few games.  

Our Diaper Bank handed out 32 bags of 

diapers.  People were as grateful as ever. 

Thank you to our two therapy dogs, 

Professor and Scotch. It would not be MLK 

day without you both.  Thank you to Sue 

Burgess and the food crew.  Thank you to all 

who helped sort and organize.  Thank you to 

everyone that help set up the sanctuary after 

the Sunday service.  Thank you to all those 

who donated items.  Thank you to everyone 

who helped clean up.  A big shout out to our 

custodian Guy, who could have had a day 

off but choose to spend it with us.  Thank 

you to our dozen youth who helped serve 

food, shovel and clean up afterwards. We 

did all of this with a smile on our faces and a 

compassionate heart.  Another great quote 

from MLK is this:   

“Everybody can be great … because 

anybody can serve. You don’t have to 

have a college degree to serve. You don’t 

have to make your subject and verb agree 

to serve. You only need a heart full of 

grace. A soul generated by love.”           

 --Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.   

 

    Next MLK Day will be            

          January 15, 2024 



  Martin Luther King Day of Service 2023  



From Our Music Director
jacqui@firstparishsaco.org

Music Ministry 

In September 2022 I started a masters program in Choral Conducting.  It has been a whirlwind 
organizing my schedule and my time but extremely rewarding.  I met Will at a Beach and Main 
Coffee House in the Winter of 2022 and it was fun to connect with someone who grew up at the 
church and graduated from the University of Maine (where I also graduated).  We studied with a lot 
of the same people and worked at a lot of the same churches!  Funny that we never crossed paths 
until recently.  Will and his wife AP directed the Musical "Into the Woods, Jr." and it was fun to get to 

know them both a bit better.  I have enjoyed having Will accompany on Sundays so that I can get 
more conducting time.  It really has brought out the very best in the choir.  Last week the choir sang 

"Glow" while I directed, Linda McVety played cello, and Will played the piano.  It was stunning.
https://youtu.be/9Apkb-pkYEE

-Jacqui

To Follow Jacqui's Choral Study and Journey at the University of Southern Maine and videos of her 
conducting the choir, click Bio Site and subscribe to her youtube channel

William Sawyer

Will has been accompanying the choir on Sundays a couple 
times a month and will be continuing to do so through Spring.  
He grew up at First Parish and enjoyed singing with Peter 
Stickney.  Will is a graduate from the University of Maine with 
a bachelors in music education and music performance.  He 
has played piano for over 20 years.  Will has recently moved 
back to Maine from Arizona and is currently teaching and 
accompanying throughout Southern Maine and is always ready 

and eager to play more music.

Junior Choir

The Junior Choir has had a very busy few months rehearsing and singing for the congregation. We 
rehearse every Wednesday at 5:15-5:45. In the winter months it’s very dark, but still they 
come. Junior Choir parents are so faithful and bring their children to rehearsal each week.

We worked on two songs for the Christmas season, Mary, Mary and Go Tell it on the Mountain. We 
sang both songs for the Christmas Pageant then again for the Family Christmas Eve Service. We 
have been working on several songs that we learned in Vacation Bible School and we sang one of 
them in the service this past week. It was called Forever and Ever. The song calls for a lot of 
echoing, so it made it extra special to have Pastor Scott and Jacqui sing with us. Pastor Scott knows 
all of our songs, because he tries to come to all of our rehearsals. We love that he is part of our 
group.

We have several other songs that we are preparing for future services and, of course, Easter and 
Music Sunday. Rehearsals are never dull, in fact, they are filled with laughter, dancing and so much 
energy. Jacqui, Pastor Scott and I leave rehearsals filled with joy, because of our wonderful singers.
Susan Marston

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~



PEACE WORKSHOP

The second peace workshop is scheduled for Sunday, February 5th 2023, from 1:30-4:00. The 
theme is "Pray for Peace People Everywhere”. The schedule for the afternoon includes a 
discussion time, a time for individual hands-on art making and a closing sharing time.

The discussion will focus on artworks by Jean-Francois Millet and Sharon Cummings and will 
connect prayer to these works of art as we think about some questions: 

Why do people pray? 

When do people pray? 

Where do people pray? 

What do people pray for?

We will consider prayers of peace from various cultures and faith journeys, and of course, there 
will be a variety of art-making activities to choose from (building with Legos will be one of them).

This is an intergenerational activity for participants ages eight and up. Registration is limited to 
15, and children ages 8-12 must be accompanied by an adult.  All materials are provided. This is 
a free workshop funded by the Johnson-Atkinson Fund.

If you want to register or would like more information, contact Judy Foote 
at judyfoote@prodigy.net or talk to me at coffee hour.

Please indicate if your e-mail is a registration for the workshop and indicate age -child (8-12) or 
adult.

or

A request for more information.

Looking forward to a time together,
Judy Foote

Music & Arts Team
Cary Olson-Cartwright - Leader



2023 Concert Series

Looking for Sponsors

The 2022 Concert Series was a wonderful success.  Attendance at the concerts 
increased as the series progressed.  People in the area are starting to talk 
about First Parish Church as “that church with the concerts.”  Performers are 
beginning to reach out and inquire about being a part of the series.

We thank you for all of your support for the 2022 season. The 2023 Season is 
about to get underway.  We have the first six months scheduled. The 
performers include: 

Duo Amie (1/29),
Jerks of Grass (2/11)
University of Maine Singers (3/16)
Pihcintu Chorus (4/23)
Local Music Live! Coffeehouse (5/6)
Catie Curtis (6/10)

In addition, we plan to conclude with the Chris Humphrey Big Band Christmas 
again.

As we begin this season, you are all aware that the church is running with a 
deficit budget for 2023.  We really need the concert series to be a revenue 
stream to support our budget.  If you are able, please consider becoming a 
sponsor for one (or more) of our concerts.  Perhaps you, your business, or a 
group of friends could do it together.  Sponsorships would enable all of the 
ticket revenue for the performance to go toward the church budget.  

If you are interested in sponsoring a concert, please speak with Pastor Scott or 
with Jacqui Savage.



This new article in “The Messenger” will focus on our different teams and 
groups here at First Parish.  We hope this will bring more understanding to 
you and provide information as to what each team does, when they meet 
and the current members of the team.  Perhaps it may pique your interest 
enough to join a team and help First Parish keep the light shining for all to 
see. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

The Investment Team manages the endowment portfolio of the Church and administers all bequests,
trusts, legacies and other funds in strict compliance with the terms of the bequest in a way to
facilitate the stated purpose and goals of the Church. The current restricted legacy funds support;
Music & Arts, Mission, Christian Education, Flower & Altar, Building Administration and the Johnson
Atkinson Spiritual Growth Fund. The remaining funds are unrestricted and support the Church’s
annual operating budget.

We meet with an independent financial advisor once or twice a year to review the status of the
portfolio’s stocks, bonds and cash accounts to ensure they are inline with the current and future
needs of the church. The team may also meet during the year to discuss current issues and provide
financial updates to Council and the congregation members. It is a great opportunity to get to know
about the financial matters of the Church, keep it on a steady course to ensure sustainability and
growth and be part of a great group of people. There is a vacancy for 2023 on the team if you are
interested in joining our us. Reach out to Lynne Siulinski at Lynne.Siulinski@gmail.com



Flower and Altar Update

February is a “quiet” month for the F&A Team.  Stay tuned for dates in March to 
order Lilies for Easter Sunday (April 9th ).

The altar flower signup sheet for 2023 is posted outside the office. In January, we 
placed poinsettias and provided flowers for all Sundays, except Edward Olsen 
provided flowers in memory and honor of Family on January 22nd .

2023 Flower Altar Team Members are Cathy Baillargeon, Martha Conlan, Eleanor 
Dow, Michelle Fiske, Judi Klingensmith, Marcia Lord, Maureen O’Donnell, Patrice 
Tripp & Mari Warner.  We welcome new members.

The 2023 Altar Flower Sign Up Sheets are available outside the church office. You 
can also contact Patrice Tripp at 207-509-1109 or rtripp@maine.rr.com

or Marcia Lord at 207-768-1699 or mvlord@aol.com

Patrice Tripp & Marcia Lord 
Co-chairs



Mission Team Update FMI – Carol Spencer-Lemay

SpencerLemay2@gmail.com

Don’t forget to donate to the Saco Food Pantry if you are 
able.  The need is great.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

BON APPETIT

You may sign up to volunteer for this weekday community meal program on the bulletin board near the church 
office, or contact Carol Spencer-Lemay at (207) 229-1902 or spencerlemay2@gmail.com to see if she can 
carpool with you. Volunteers help prepare the meal and/or serve the food and clean up. For more information, 
visit bonappetitmealprogram.com

WHEN: Any Monday, 2 to 4 pm and/or 3 to 6 pm
WHERE: Second Congregational Church, 19 Crescent St, Biddeford, Maine

Thank you for your support of the 
Saco Food Pantry!

All donations of food and hygiene items are gladly accepted, and 
recently peanut butter has been in short supply. (Place the 
donations in the shopping cart located in the FPCC Atrium.) 

The Saco Food Pantry is careful about not wasting food, if at all 
possible. The produce that is not fit for human consumption is 
taken to the City of Saco's compost bins. If the pantry has an 
excess of certain items, those foods are put outside for anyone to 
take during business hours. 

The Saco Food Pantry, located at 67 Ocean Park Road, is open 
Monday to Friday from 9:00 AM to 10:30 AM, and the last 
Tuesday of the month from 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Join us for a movie screening and discussion to 
celebrate Black History Month!

The movie we will be viewing is “Who We Are:  A Chronicle of 
Racism in America”.  

Our Discission Leader is Shay Stewart-Bouley, Executive Director 
of Community Change, Inc., a 50+ year old civil rights 
organization in Boston, MA.  She is also a writer and speaker, and 

won the 2011 New England Press Association Award for her  work 
writing on diversity issues.  For more information on Ms. Stewart-

Bouley please visit https://blackgirlinmaine.com/about-black-girl-
in-maine

When:  Sunday, February 19 and February 26  Time:  11:30 am 
to 1:30 pm
Where:  Chapel/Flex Use Room, 2nd Floor at First Parish 
Congregational Church, 12 Beach St, Saco

Please bring your own lunch as needed.  Popcorn and beverages 
will be provided.  

Donations will gladly be accepted to help defray the cost.  



Looking for things to do in the area?  Check 

out www.pressherald.com/things-to-do/do-
this-calendar

You can search by date, within a number of 

miles… you’ll be amazed at what is happening 
in Maine! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

WHEN
Friday, March 17, 2023 to 

Sunday, March 19, 2023

Keynote Speakers
•Dr. Marcia McFee

•Rev. Dr. Velda Love

•Rev. Karoline Lewis, PH.D

WHERE
DoubleTree Hilton Hotel

700 Elm Street

Manchester, NH 03101

FMI 
https://www.sneucc.org/

eventdetail/16617566

Book release event at Trillium Gift Shop

Saturday, February 11, 2023       11:00 am

The much anticipated book release of
“SISTERS”

By Poet Sandy Duross and 
Photographer Lynne Gaudette

Dedicated to all “SISTERS” 
Whether by birth or by choice! 

In case you haven’t heard…..

The First Parish Bean Suppahs are back!!!

Mark your calendars!

The first one is scheduled 
for February 11, 2023!!!

Serving from 
5:00 pm – 6:30 pm

Menu will be: 

Pea Beans
Kidney Beans
Mac N Cheese

Hot Dogs
Breads

Desserts
BeveragesWe are so excited to welcome you back to 

First Parish!  We have missed you!





Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
4pm Diaper

Bank
5:15pm Jr Choir
6pm Girl Scouts
6:30pm Book 
Club
7pm Sr Choir

2
9am TOHG

3
11am 

Immigration 
Interviews

4

5
8am Sacred 

Conversations
8:50am CE 
Team 
10am Service
11:30am M&A
11:30am Peace 

Workshop
1pm TV Service

6
9am Counters

6:00pm Bell 
Choir
6:30pm Big 

Book

7
9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship 

7pm Men’s 
Fellowship via 
Zoom

8
4pm Diaper

Bank
5:15pm Jr Choir
6:00pm Girl 
Scouts
6:30pm Finance 
Team via Zoom 

6:30pm Mission
Team
7pm Sr Choir

9
9am TOHG

3:30pm 
Guiding Eyes

10 11
5:00pm –

Bean 
Suppah

Youth 
Overnight

7:00pm 
Concert –
Jerks of 
Grass

12    Souper 

Bowl Sub Sales
8am Sacred 
Conversations
10am Service
11:15am Youth 
Choir
1pm TV Service

3:00pm 
Common Table 
at Salas home

13
9am Counters

6:30pm Big 
Book

14
9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship

7pm Men’s 
Fellowship via 
Zoom

15
10:00am 

Theological 
Group 
4pm Diaper
Bank
5:15pm Jr Choir
6:00pm Girl 

Scouts
6:30pm Facilities 
via Teams
7:00pm Sr Choir

16
9am TOHG 

7:00pm 
Good News 
Team

17 18

19
8am Sacred 

Conversations
10am Service
11:15am Youth 
Choir
11:30am “Who 

We Are” movie 
11:30am New 
Member Info 
Session
1pm TV Service

20
President’s Day

Office Closed

6:30pm Big 
Book

21
9am Counters

9:30am Women’s 
Fellowship
7pm Men’s 
Fellowship via 
Zoom

22
4pm Diaper

Bank
5:15pm Jr Choir
6pm Girl Scouts
7pm Sr Choir

23
9:00am 

TOHG

3:30pm 
Guiding Eyes

24 25

26
8am Sacred 

Conversations
10am Service
11:15am Youth 
Choir
11:30am “Who 

We Are” movie 
11:30am New 
Member Info 
Session
12:00pm 
DIaconate
1pm TV Service

27
9am Counters

6:30pm Big 
Book

28
9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship

6:30pm 
Personnel Team

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship via 
Zoom

6:30 pm
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